MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

August 14, 2017
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on August 14, 2017 and called to order by Chairman Peluso at 7:25 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





Peter Peluso

Commissioner




Tony Maieli

Commissioner




Tom Connors

Commissioner




Ermanno Chimirri

2nd Asst. Chief




Frank Russo
District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino


1st Dispatcher




Tate Reilly
Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Peluso
2nd Asst. Chief Russo introduced 4 new members to the Board: Jacqueline Rulon; Tommy Varsamas; Luis Chavez; and Joe McNamara.  The BOFC welcomed all and wished them luck

Motion to approve previous minutes dated July 27, 2017 made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Chief correspondence:
· Received service awards report dating to 7/31/2017

· Received department points report dating to 7/31/2017

8/14/17

2nd Asst. Chief Russo spoke on behalf of Chief Rosadio:

· He thanked the Board for all their support for their 100th anniversary celebration on 8/12/17.  It was a huge success and everyone enjoyed themselves

· Advised the letter will go out to past member and the Board will received a copy.

· Advised that 8/22/17 is a tentative hearing date for 9 members
· Still waiting on physical paperwork for Robert DiGiorgio to return from sick leave.  Correction noted from previous minutes dated 7/27/17, Robert DiGiorgio is not back from sick leave.
· Voucher requested NTE $150.00 for department feed for the state parade on 8/20/17.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

2nd Asst. Chief Russo:

· Still working on uniforms and badges to be completed

· Advised an email was sent to Board regarding bunker boot request

· Advised waiting on inspection date from HiTech for DEUS

· Advised two lengths of 2.5 have been placed on 3-6-2

· Advised budget items are being worked on, submitted preliminary draft submitted

· Advised the department will be participating in state parade 8/20/17 in Hempstead.

· Advised the check paid to Roisen Dubh Pipe band needs to be cancelled as it was misplaced by Roisen.  Request made to reissue a new check deducting any fees accrued with the cancellation.  Motion to approve this request made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

· Advised he is in possession of the 800 radio
· Submitted to Chairman Peluso the Apparatus driven by personnel report for June 2017.

· Request made for two physical vouchers; one is a re-issue for Joe Peralta and the other is Jimmy Davila.  Board approved

· Advised that background checks for 3 applicants have been submitted, just waiting for them to come back
· Submitted two names for Fire Expo in Nashville in October 2017, Robert Cook and Anton Navornik Jr.

Chief Russo cont…

· Held a discussion with the Board regarding inventory in downstairs room.  Advised the status on ongoing organization of the room.

· Discussion held regarding the donation of used and old equipment, possibly in a museum.  Comm. Chimirri advised Chief Russo to also check in computer room at substation.

Comm. Maieli:

· Motion to approve the addition of Emporium to the approved list of vendors for Department feeds made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

· Thanked the Chiefs office and committees for their hard work displayed for the 100th anniversary.

Comm. Connors:

· Advised he was in receipt of a quote on behalf of EMS Supervisor for medical supplies consisting of tourniquets for training and two batteries for suction.  Motion to approve this purchase NTE $213.04 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor

· Congratulated the Chiefs and all members with a job well done this past Saturday for the anniversary celebration.

· Held a discussion regarding the Chief meeting scheduled for 9/11/17.  May need to change that date.

Comm. Chimirri:

· Congratulated the Chiefs, committee’s and members for a job well done with the parade and celebration.  

· Discussion held regarding gas meter on 3-6-16.

· Discussion held regarding equipment being taken out of service.

8/14/17

Comm. Peluso:

· Advised Chief the next budget meeting is schedule 8/28 at 6 p.m., please try to Chief Rosadio attend as well.  The plan is to adopt budget by 9/24/17
· Advised we are in receipt of the Chief’s boot request.  
· Advised for the purpose of standardization we are going to use the Haix Fire Hero Extreme boot under state contract.
· Held a discussion regarding 2nd Asst. Chief Russo truck being incomplete.  Advised he will follow up and report back as to the status.

Motion to approve purchase of Haix Fire Hero Extreme Boots NTE $385.56 each from Coastal Fire Systems under state contract made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Motion to approve the per diem rate of $59.00 per day for Comm. Connors attendance in Charlotte North Carolina from 7/22/17 – 7/27/17 for ISO Conference previously approved in 6/12/17 minutes made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to approve four department members; Tom Connors, Tom Quagliara, Anton Nadvornik Jr., and Robert Cook to attend Fire Expo in Nashville, Tennessee on October 16-22, 2017 made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Dispatcher #1:
· Advised ducts have been cleaned.
· Held a discussion regarding the cleaning of nedermen systems and will provide price quotes by next meeting

· 3-6-6 in for general maintenance and ladder tests.

· New dispatcher Keith Schor started his training on 8/14/17 during the hours of 8-4 p.m. 

· Advised desktop charger for 800 given to Chief Russo

· Held a discussion regarding a date for ladder tests to be performed in September

· Gave an update on discussion regarding command box for Chief Russo’s truck.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:08 p.m. made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino
District Secretary/
